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AN EQUAL OPPORTUNITY / AFFIRMATIVE ACTION EMPLOYER 
 

March 7, 2025 
 
Mr. David Simon 
Valencia Pipe Company 
28305 Livingston Ave 
Valencia, CA  91355 
 
Subject: Approval of plans and specifications for a 1,500 gallon septic tank  
 
Dear Mr. Simon: 
 
Plans and specifications for the above-referenced new tanks have been reviewed and found acceptable by the On-
Site Water Protection Branch and are approved under the On-Site Water Protection approval numbers:  STB-2166 
for the 1,500 gallon septic tank.   
 
The imprints that will identify the manufacturer, serial number, and capacity of the referenced tanks will be:  VPC-
STB-2166-1500 for the 1,500 gallon septic tank.  The imprints shall be located to the right of the knockout made on 
the outlet end of the septic tank. 
 
One copy of each set of plans and specifications bearing the On-Site Water Protection stamp of approval is 
enclosed.  Once copy is being retained in our permanent files.   
 
Effluent filters, outlet pipe penetration seals, risers, and all other appurtenances must be state approved and 
installed as per the approved plans and specifications.  This approval applies only to tanks constructed in 
accordance with their approved plans and specifications.  If the tank is found to be out of compliance, an 
Operation Permit will not be issued for the installed wastewater system.  Tanks shall be watertight and may be 
subject to a watertightness test, per local and state environmental health guidelines. 
 
All tank manufacturers having North Carolina state approval of septic or pump tanks are subject to periodic, 
unannounced inspections of their tanks and manufacturing process by state and local environmental health 
officials.  Tanks found not in compliance with their state-approved plans or 15A NCAC 18E may be permanently 
identified as being unacceptable for use in North Carolina on-site wastewater systems and the manufacturer of 
such tanks may face suspension or revocation of state approval for their tanks. 
 
If you have any questions pertaining to this approval or if we may be of further service, please feel free to contact 
me at 919-218-2580 or trish.angoli@dhhs.nc.gov.  
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
Tricia Angoli, PE 
On-Site Wastewater Engineering  
 
Enclosures 


